
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Many children have been completing  end of 
year assessments this week. These 
relatively informal tests help the teachers to 
consolidate their judgements of where each 
child is academically. The tests are in 
Reading, Maths and SPaG and go along 
with Teacher Assessments in all subjects to 
build a rounded picture of each child's 
progress. In our new-look TEAM reports, 
you will receive information on how your 
child has done this year in each subject of 
the curriculum together with an overall comment about their learning behaviour and progress. This 
information is also shared with the next teacher who will be able to plan appropriate work for 
September.  
 
Last Tuesday, Mrs Laurence joined with other KS1 teachers across the trust to moderate judgements 
on writing. This is a notoriously tricky subject to assess and the pooling of expertise in this way 
enables a shared understanding of what is required from a children to reach each standard in each 
genre of writing. I know that Mrs Laurence found it useful and was herself able to support colleagues 
with her wealth of knowledge and experience.  It was great to have our children's writing shared with 
other schools across the trust.  
 
As was evident from the amazing efforts of the many children who took part in Cross Country last 
week, we have some super-sporty children at HB. Last Saturday this was further exemplified when 
Evelyn completed the 5k Race For Life. Her goal was to finish the race in an hour, but, despite very 
warm conditions, she completed it in 49mins 21 seconds, which is just amazing! Not only that, Evelyn 
also raised over Ã1000 for Cancer Research - an absolutely 
phenomenal achievement. Well done, Evelyn ... We are all 
really proud of you. 
 
Wednesday this week saw the TEAM Football Tournament 
take place at Witheridge School. Despite the intense heat and 
humidity, the six girls and nine boys who took part from HB all 
played exceptionally well and had a great time. After the group 
stages, the girls and boys were undefeated, with the boys 
finishing first in their group. This meant places in the semi-
finals! The girls stormed through their match with a convincing 
two-nil victory, whilst the boys won their game on penalties. To 
this point there had been some amazing individual 
performances; incredible team play and moments of sheer 
magic from both of our teams, but the thing that stood out was 
the sporting way in which all of the children played: they were 
an absolute credit to themselves and the school. It turned out 
that the girls were narrowly beaten in the final and the boys 
even more narrowly won their match, but both teams left 
happy and proud with their amazing achievements, and that 
was the main thing. Congratulations to the runners up: Emilia, 
Alice, Amber, Daisy, Amelia and Amelia, and also to the 
winning boys' team: Ronnie, Harrison, Alfie, Rupert, Jacob, 
Sonny, Thomas, Harry and Kenneth. 
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Next weekðW/C Monday 1st July  2024 

Monday:  

Tuesday: 
Lego Club 

KS2 Art Club 

Wednesday: Lunchtime Drama Club 

Thursday: 

Class 2 PE 

Class 3 PE 

Lunchtime Eco Club 

KS1 Sports Club 

KS2 Gardening Club 

Friday: 

KS2 Trip to Devon Music Mix 

Celebration collective worship, 3.00pm 

No KS2 Sports Club 



Birthday Time! 

Happy Birthday to Emilia for the 1st, Dexter for the 2nd, Dylan for the 2nd, 

Ronnie for the 3rd and Imogen for the 5th. 

Next week I will be out of school on Monday and Thursday & Friday. On Monday, I am at Swimbridge 
CofE School to learn about their curriculum and to observe teaching and learning. Thursday and 
Friday I will be attending the Festival of Education with other Heads of School in the Trust. 
Attendance at this event is always super-valuable and informs school improvement planning. I will be 
contactable by email on all three days and Mrs Laurence will be in school. 
 
The following Tuesday (9th), staff and children will have a taster of what new classes will feel like for 
the next academic year when we have our Class Swap Day. Please make sure that your child is at 
the right place in the morning: parents of children in the current Reception (who will be honorary Year 
Ones on the day!), please note that school starts at 9:00am in Class Two. If you have any questions 
about this day, please do not hesitate to speak to myself or a class teacher. It may seem a little 
daunting before the event, but children invariably enjoy having a taste of what is to come in 
September and go home at the end of the day feeling more confident.  
 
Have a great weekend, 
 
Rob Norton 
Head of School 

Dear families, 

TEAM will be putting on online e-safety training from the exceptional 'Two Johns' on the 11th July at 
8pm .  The Two Johns are both former police officers who now put their child protection knowledge 
into use by working with schools and communities to give practical advice and information about 
keeping your children safe online. 

On the 11th July, they will be running sessions for all year groups across the trust but also for 
parents in the evening. We are very excited to be able to invite you to engage with this- it will be 
online and parents' cameras will not be on during the session, so you will be able to access the 
training without being seen yourselves. 

We do hope to get as many families to get this advice as possible- the links will come out shortly. 

You can learn more about the Two Johns here: https://esafetytraining.org/ 

Dan Polak 

Notices 

Suncream/sunhatsðThe weather is changeable at the momentðeven if it is overcast in the morning, 
please remember sunhats and suncream, as it often becomes sunny during the day.  We want 
children to spend as much time outside as possible, but can only do so if they are protected.  Thank 
you. 

Parent SurveyðLink Hereðwe would be grateful if as many parents as possible completed this 
yearôs parent survey, which will help with our strategic planning for 2024-2025.  Thank you. 

KS2 Music MixðWe are fortunate to have the chance to take all of KS2 to the Devon Schools Music 
Mix on Friday 5th Julyðplease look out for an e-mail today. 

https://esafetytraining.org/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1ltyZscdp0IGIZCquPJX1KOLUvSaTH2gQN8iwugMbZiA/viewform?edit_requested=true


Class Two 
It has been a busy week in Class Two. The children have focused themselves to complete their 
end of year Maths and Reading assessments. It has been a great opportunity for the children to 
re-visit their learning over the past year and they have certainly put their best efforts into showing 
what they now know! 
 
On Monday, Class Two worked together to re-tell The Battle of Hastings, they put the event into 
their own words to form a short drama script. On the playground, Class Two split into Anglo-
Saxons and Normans and practised re-telling the event. On Wednesday, Class Two started to 
learn about music from around the world. They visited the Caribbean and listened to reggae and 
salsa music. The children learnt how percussion instruments are used to create the beat. The 
children explored a variety of instruments including the cow bell, claves and drums to keep the 
rhythm when listening to salsa music.  
 
On Friday, the children learnt about a new artist Rachel Dormer and furthered their 
understanding of 'Sculpture' with clay. The children experimented with their mark making skills to 
draw and make impressions onto clay tiles. They also started designing their own clay tiles 
inspired by castles.  

Class One 
It's been another fun-filled week in class one, learning all 
about the story of The Lighthouse Keepers Lunch by 
David & Ronda Armitage. This has inspired a week of 
sandwich, planning, making and evaluating. The 
children have loved talking about the sandwiches they 
have been making at home too, great work! We have 
also learned all about water safety and the role of 
lighthouses in keeping boats safe out at sea. Our super 
mathematicians have been exploring lots of activities 
related to sorting by different criteria as well as grouping 
and sharing. Lots of problem solving this week to stretch 
our brains. Our art digital media project has finished this 
week and we are all immensely proud of our Noah's Ark 
depiction using a range of art and computing skills.   

Next Weekôs MenuðW/C Monday 1st July 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Mild Chilli 
V ï Quorn Chilli 
Rice and 
Sweetcorn 

Sticky Chocolate 
Slice 

Pork Sausages 
V ï Vegetarian 
Sausage 

Creamed Potato & 
Seasonal Veg 
Lemon Drizzle 

Cake 

Roast of the Day - 
Gammon 

V ï Vegetarian 
Roast/Fillets 
Roast Potatoes  
and  Seasonal Veg 
Fruit Platter 

Hunters Chicken 
V -  Hunters Quorn 

Fillets 
Rice and Mixed  

Veg 
Carrot Cake 

Salmon or Cod 
Fishcakes 

V ï Veggie fingers/
nuggets 

Golden Fries & 
Vegetables 
Custard/

Shortbread Biscuit 



Class Four 
This week in Class Four, on Wednesday some of the 
Y5 and Y6 girls and boys travelled on a little minibus to 
Witheridge to experience an amazing football 
tournament that we compete in every year. It was a very 
hot day, but we still managed to come first (boys) and 
second (girls). On Thursday we overjoyed to be able to 
use the BBC Micro:bits for the very first time. We were 
able to program them to create a flashing heart. After 
this, we learnt how to use the software. In maths we 
created a design using coordinate grids and number 
bonds. We have only just begun to explore the range of 
possibilities with this. On Monday, we worked with 
Micheal, a lecturer from Durham University about our 
Greek project. During the lesson we looked at several 
artefacts and had to work out what they were and what 
they told us about ancient Greek life - just as real 
historians would do. We now know about three different 
types of column used in Greek architecture: Corinthian, 
Doric and Ionic. In Decision Spelling we have learnt 
about Homographs, homonyms and homophones. Our 
microbe experiment came to a horribly smelly and 
disgusting looking conclusion this week! All we can tell 
you is that you should wash your hands often and 
thoroughly!!!  

What happened at school this week? 
These questions are about what has been happening in each class this week and are designed 
as 'conversation starters' for you to use with your child.  We hope that they will provide a useful 
prompt to encourage conversations about school - talking for just three minutes each day about 
school has been shown to have a great impact on children's learning! 

 
Learning Lions (Class One) 
What can the rings inside a tree trunk tell you? 
What is a lighthouse and what job does it do? 
Can you spot different trees on a walk this weekend? 
 
Exploring elephants (Class Two) 
Can you make a percussion instrument? 
Can you draw a comic strip of The Battle of Hastings? 
Can you draw a diagram of a place which is special to you? 
 
Inventive Impalas (Class Three) 
How do animals and humans change from babies to adults? 
Can you say the months of the year in French? 
What is a conjunction and how would you use one in a sentence? 
 
Challenging Cheetahs (Class Four) 

What were the City States like in Ancient Greece? 
What statements can you make about odd and even numbers? 
What homographs can you use in sentences? 

Class Threeðby Millie and Sophia 
This week in French we learn about birthdays and how to prounounce them in French.  In RE we 
have be making Pentecost artwork about the dove, fire and wind, and disciples.  At the moment 
we have been doing a Ready, Steady, Write on the Iron Man and read a few paragraphs about 
it.  On Monday, Tuesday and Friday we have had papers to doðmaths, reading, spelling.  In 
Topic we have been learning about King Nemar and the good and bad things he had done to 
see if he was a villain or hero. 


